

www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

October 28, 2004

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Carolyn Hill Robertson Deputy City Clerk

Honorable Members Common Council Room 205, City Hall

Dear Council Members:

Attached is an ordinance proposal to eliminate the requirement that applications for public dance halls be referred to the Health Department for investigation. This has been requested by the Commissioner of Health (see attached letter) and our office agrees that this referral is unnecessary.

All public dance hall license applications will continue to be referred to the Department of Neighborhood Services and the Police Department.

Respectfully

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Cc: Jim Copeland

Bevan Baker

Rdi

Council/danceinspect.doc